SUBMISSION TO THE NATIONAL INQUIRY INTO DISCRIMINATION AGAINST PEOPLE IN SAME-SEX RELATIONSHIPS: FINANCIAL AND WORK RELATED ENTITLEMENTS AND BENEFITS

This submission will ignore the different treatment of same-sex partners by the Commonwealth under different circumstances. 
For example I am aware that when I was hospitalised my partner now for 17years was welcomed with open arms when they wanted to discharge me into his care. However if I - a person retired and receiving Commonwealth superannuation payments should die before him he would be ignored and would not be eligible for a reversionary pension. I will limit myself to this aspect of discrimination in this submission.
Para 7.5 of your discussion paper outlines the issue and paragraph 7.5.1 states that “this appears to exclude same sex couples” In a letter to me from the Commonwealth Superannuation Scheme dated 9th December 2004 (copy attached including appendices) paragraph 3 stated that I “should also note that the CSS is specifically excluded from the Superannuation (entitlements of same-sex couples) Bill 1988”. This statement is I think a little stronger than “appears”.
I am a constituent of Martin Ferguson Member of the House of Representatives for Batman who wrote to me on the 7th July 2004 (copy attached) to tell me about the passage of the 2004 Bill. He also added in his para 4 that there was an anomaly in relation to ComSuper and that the Government has undertaken to introduce a Bill when Parliament resumes in August 2004. That of course did not happen. 
My records show that I also spoke to Senator B Grieg who was representing WA at the time who told me that that the changes relating to same sex couples in the legislation in July 2004 had been part of a Super Choice Bill and separate legislation would be needed to cover public sector employees. The Minister at the time Senator Coonan had told him the Government would correct this situation with a Bill when Parliament resumed.    
My partner is partly dependent upon my income. It is interesting to note that I have been able to nominate him as the person to whom my Superannuation from the UK would pass if I die first. That is not possible in Australia.
I am still trying to understand the situation in relation to an allocated pension I will be setting up soon.  This is with a private sector super fund. They are telling me that the law only allows the residual to be paid to my partner in the form of a lump sum but a pension is not possible. I understand that if he were a she a pension could be paid with the same tax benefits that a superfund offers. I still have some work to do on this matter so I am not absolutely sure of the situation at the present time.

In conclusion I must say that bearing in mind this Government’s record to date on the issues surrounding same sex couples I have been reluctant to make a submission to you on the basis that any document you produce, may in the hands of the wrong people be used as a blue print for maintaining the status quo. However after thinking about it I am now of the opinion that maybe if all the points are assembled in one document it may have the effect of shaming the Government into recognizing that same sex couples do exist and they deserve equal opportunities.
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